Middle Park Colorado Broads Meeting notes June 24, 2021

Attendees:  Sarah Bransom, Pat Welch, Travis Wright, Melanie Zwick

Rollins Pass:  The lower part of Arrow changed hands in 2007.  The property is zoned residential and commercial by the Town of Winter Park. It is not known to us if it was an exchange or sale.  Melanie will research the county property data base to determine ownership and past ownership.  Travis indicated there would be similar problems in regard to Rollins Pass if this Arrow parcel is developed as for the proposed Fanch land exchange. Perhaps the developer would consider and exchange or a conservation easement.  SHPO should weigh in on this. Sarah would like Broads to partner with Colorado Preservation, Inc.  Travis will send and introductory e mail for Broads to Colorado Preservation. Sarah reported that she sent the letter to the Forest Service last week basically asking for a comprehensive plan vs a nickel and dime strategy for Rollins Pass.  Sarah would like to have Sally (from National) help with strategy, power mapping, etc. Sarah will set a date and time for a meeting next week regarding strategy for Rollins Pass.  Broads needs to communicate with the Town of Winter Park.  Sarah will send a copy of the letter she just sent to the FS to the town manager and the planning commission of Winter Park.

Bioblast:  CU is having and intensive period of documenting the flora and fauna of the area that was proposed for the land exchange on the Rollins Pass road July 12-16.  The public can be involved July 15.  Volunteers will likely be needed.  Travis will send Sarah the info on the bioblast.

Stream set back:  Broads sent a letter to the County requesting stream set back requirements be changed from 30 to 100 feet.  The County contacted Broads National office.  Melanie reached out to the County Manager, Ed Moyer, regarding the letter.  We have not yet received a response.

Fraser Valley Parkway:  More questions than answers.  Who is funding it?  Has the cultural survey been done?  Perhaps Colorado Open Records Act (CORA) to the County is in order.

Activities:  Pat reported that Roxanne would like to lead a hike in July.  Sarah asked that info regarding activities go through her so she can get the details out to all.

Other:  Travis heard a rumor that the ROAM development did some illegal creek crossings and the Army Corps is involved.  Maybe a FOIA request to the Army Corps is needed.  Melanie will contact a Winter Park town board member about this and also check maps to see where ROAM boundary is in relation to the Fraser River.

Next meetings:  The July meeting will be via Zoom. Meeting in person will be discussed.  The August meeting will be a presentation on 30 x 30 by the San Juan Citizen’s Alliance.
Submitted by Melanie Zwick


